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This document gives a brief report of the recent trip to the US to participate in the program “Higher Education in the US” organized by the US Department of State (Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs, International Visitor Program) and designed and administered by The Institute of International Education (IIE), Professional Exchange Programs Division. The program included appointments, panel discussions, presentation by academics and administrators, and visits to schools: private universities, state universities, community colleges, private colleges, and university campus extensions, in various parts of the USA. In addition to these also included were non-teaching academic institutes, not-for-profit organizations related to academic matters, technology parks, research centers, academic facilities, and more.
Five states (in addition to Washington DC) were covered and over 15 institutions visited. Topics of panel discussions and lectures were chosen to cover the entire breadth of activities and issues pertaining to higher education in the US (and also some aspects of secondary school education and preparation for higher education).  
Fourteen academics from as many different countries participated in the program.  Participant were provided an opportunity to explore and learn about the decentralized system of US higher education, mechanisms that facilitate the system to evolve, the accreditation process, ways in which colleges and universities maximize resources and expand their research capabilities through consortia, technological advances,  and partnerships with the business community, and challenges posed such as reduced government funding, increased student enrollment, faculty retention, and the needs of non-traditional students. 
The report highlights the project objectives, followed by a day to day break down about the various activities. A selected summary of observations in enumerated at the end of the report.  In brief, it was observed that the system is highly decentralized, ever evolving, flexible, simple, and diverse, with several quality control mechanisms to aid in its objectives. Further, there are a large number of not-for-profit non-government organizations that contribute to formulating policy, providing policy analysis, in directing and coordinating programs, in the development of legislative proposals, and in influencing higher education.
The report also touches upon aspects such as access, support for minorities, financial aid, catering to students with special needs,  role of students in policy making, roles that alumni play, the emphasis on leadership, global-outreach, international linkages,  cross-cultural education and  global politics, economics, and the society at large, study abroad programs, and several other related issues.

In addition to issues on higher education in the US, participants also had an opportunity to learn about the US people and their culture.  

Also included in this report are 4  Appendices.
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